TO MEMBERS AND ASSOCIATE MEMBERS OF THE GRADUATE FACULTY.

At the last meeting of the Graduate Faculty the

Acting Principal, Dr. C.F. Martin, made certain suggestions

with regard to the work, problems, and policies of the

Graduate Faculty. Members present also brought forward suggestions.

The Acting Principal has strengthened the Executive Committee, and has asked it to collect and study any suggestions, general or special, made by members or associate members of the Faculty.

Bearing in mind the necessity of strengthening in every way the status of all the higher degrees, the Executive Committee would like to obtain any views you may have regarding the general policies of the Faculty, the proportion of course work, the thesis, general supervision of reading, colloquia, societies, etc.

The Committee strongly recommends that meetings of all members of a department be held, so that each department, after discussing its own policy and problems, might make precise recommendations as a unit. Individual statements may be sent in if desired. The Committee suggests that specific recommendations be submitted for each degree: M.A., M.Sc., M.S.A., Ph.D., etc.

It is requested that you give the Committee any opinions you may have whereby the general information of candidates, outside their special subjects, may be enlarged and strengthened.

As the Committee well have to study all reports and recommendations, it is requested that all suggestions be sent not later than the end of November.

7. C. Starrison.

CHAIRMAN EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE,
GRADUATE FACULTY